Port Norfolk Civic League
March 1, 2012
Meeting was called to order by Tom Getz at 7:05 pm in the Port Norfolk Recreation Center. 
The speaker for the evening was Jeff Frizzle from the Hampton Roads Partnership Film Commission.  Jeff spoke about films that have been made in the area.  He also spoke about opportunities available.
The minutes were read.  Will made a motion to approve the minutes as read Sharon seconded. Passed
Treasurer reported - $348.80 for parks, 2,630.14 for the league.

Environmental – Will and Tom meet with the city. If the city cuts you grass the fee starts at $250, for branch removal in the alley it is $1,000 then you add what the contractor charges. Signs are not allowed between the sidewalk and the street. Please keep your grass cut. Put street number on the rear of your property. Donna Corliss spoke regarding the city wide cleanup on April 27-28.  There will be a dumpster in the neighborhood and a hazardous waste drop off location to be announced.
Membership – 73

Recreation – Bike Rodeo will be April 7th - . Methodist Church will hold an Easter Egg Hunt. Baptist church will host the Chili Cook off. There will be a mini Farmers Market.
Portsmouth walks will have Walk with the Mayor. Bike Rodeo will be held in the parking lot by the Rec. Center.  There will be an appraiser and a Craft Fair.  Register on line.  Bring hot dogs, buns and chips to the next meeting.

Neighborhood Watch will meet 2nd and 4th Thurs. you will be emailed the location. 1st and 3rd Friday will be a neighborhood walk thru.  Meet at 7:00 at Village Hair. Signs will be displayed March 8th – 25th.
Parks – June 16th will be the Memorial Brick Ceremony.  Have money to Nicole by April 1st. $60 or $125.  Application is on line.  She is going to check on the flower pots to be sure all are adopted.

Stabilization asked that you please not do anything to the outside of you without a permit and going through HPC.  Call Jocelyn at Planning with questions.

Porch Talk – Needs Carries.  John Lifsey will do distribution. Send pictures of your home to the webmaster. 
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Kelly spoke to us regarding the prostitutes that were arrested recently.  Citizens Academy will begin March 6th if you would like to attend.  She introduced Officer Lawra.  She also stressed the importance of joining Neighborhood Watch.
OLD Business

If you want mulch notify Amy. It will be delivered March 31st.  $3.50 a bag.  $5.00 delivery charge.  25% of profit goes to the Elizabeth River Project.

NEW Business
There will be a 5K on October 28th; we are teaming up with Tidewater Striders.  It will be called Port Norfolk Booya.  Wear Halloween costumes.
John Lifsey brought up to watch for activities regarding the tunnel tolls and get involved.

In response to a complaint by the resident at 501 Florida regarding the alleyways, Tom will call the city...
There will be another Porch Crawl either at the end of April or early May.  

Watch Porch Talk for the next Clean up.
Meet adjourned at 8:20.
